
HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 14, 2017 – 8:32 P.M. 
SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM 

------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Moved by Roy and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into 
Executive Session with Selectmen, Troy Garron, Tom Millias and Kim Roy to 
discuss Patrol Officer negotiations:  

Troy E. Garron - Yes 
Tom Millias - Yes 
Kim R. Roy - Yes 

 
PATROL OFFICER NEGOTIATIONS  
The Patrol Officer’s contract is up at the end of this fiscal year.  The Union has 
submitted a proposal to the Board.  The following is what they are requesting: 

 Longevity increase  
10-14 years $1,200 
15-19 years $1,500 
20-24 years $2,000 
25-29 years $2,500 
30+ $3,000 

 Educational increase $2,000 for Bachelor’s degree 
 2 more personal days 
 Stipends 

Vehicle maintenance $1,000 
Sex Offender Officer $1,000 
Firearms Instructor $1,000 

 15 minutes before and 15 minutes after 
 Physical fitness incentive (reimbursement yearly gym membership) 
 3% cost of living pay raise 
 Step 6 for 8 years of continuous service 

Seelig has told them that they are not getting the personal day and said he might agree 
with the longevity if we were giving it to others. He has made a copy for the chief to 
look at and will review this with Michael Gilman.  He said that the officers are fine 
with the way the department is being run but would like more money.   

Millias said that he is getting tired of the stipend request. 

As for the educational increase Roy said they just got it and if they were to bring it to 
Town Meeting the voters will be furious.   
 
MEETING ADJOURNED  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come out 
of Executive Session at 8:41 p.m.: 

Troy E. Garron - Yes 
Tom Millias - Yes 
Kim R. Roy - Yes 

 
  
--------------------------------------------------- 
Kim R. Roy 
Clerk 
/pjm 


